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Roxanne’s first day of employment was June 14, 1989 as a full-time employee. Prior to 

that, Roxanne had been employed in a part-time capacity.  

All of Roxanne’s 31 years of service were spent at the Wake House Emergency Shelter.  

In the beginning, the shelter was open to both males and females. The shelter later 

transitioned to an all-male shelter.  

Roxanne exemplified positive bonds with her co-workers and with the population she 

served during her tenure. She played a vital role in hundreds of youths lives here in Wake 

County. She helped provide for their needs such as transportation, cooking, cleaning and 

counseling sessions. Roxanne contributed to the enhancements of the Wake House 

facility over the years and for that she will be honored.  

Roxanne retired on October 1. Her retirement plans include relaxing, travelling, staying 

connected with her Wake House family and enjoying life.   

Please join me in congratulating Roxanne on her retirement. 

 


